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ii. Director’s Report dated June 30, 2019 
iii. Director’s Report dated July 31, 2019 
iv. 2019 YTD Library Use Statistics – Laydown  

 
Library Director Berry provided his staff report, noting the recent events explained in his three staff 
reports for the months of May, June, and July.  He facilitated discussion and responded to questions 
regarding statistics, concerns over state budget cuts and their effect on the Homer Library, use of the 
sharps containers at the library, and library staff’s participation in an Alaska Humanities Forum 
workshop on facilitating difficult conversations. 
 
PUBLIC HEARING 
 
PENDING BUSINESS  
 
A. Planned Giving Program 

i. Memo from LAB Chair Kuszmaul Re: Library Gift Policy/Planned Giving Program 
ii. “Leaving a Legacy Through Planned Giving” Webinar Info 
iii. ALA information on Implementing a Basic Planned Giving Program 
iv. HCC 2.48.050 Library Advisory Board – Powers & Duties 

 
Chair Kuszmaul shared the information she learned from “Leaving a Legacy through Planned Giving”, 
an online webinar that can provide a common base of understanding on implementing a basic Planned 
Giving Program.  She explained that the first step in implementing such a program is to make sure 
current gift policy matches Homer City Code, where there are some discrepancies. 
 
There was discussion on interpretations of the existing policy and code, the process for donating to the 
library and its current challenges, and seeking funds from City Council to utilize professional assistance 
to help set the program up.  Mr. Berry noted that City Council has talked about hiring a City capital 
assets manager that could assist with a future program if such a person was hired.  Ms. Kuszmaul 
emphasized that this project is long term, and that the LAB can work on it over the following months. 
 
PETERSON/SCHMIDT MOVED THAT THE LAB MOVE FORWARD WITH A PLANNED GIVING PROGRAM. 
 
There was discussion on whether there should be a 6 month time limit.  The board agreed that leaving 
it open would be the best. 
 
VOTE: NON OBJECTION: UNANIMOUS CONSENT. 
 
Motion carried. 
 
B. Gift Acceptance Policy 

i. Memo from Library Director Berry Re: Library Gift Acceptance Policy 
ii. HPL Existing Gift Acceptance Policy 

 
Library Director Berry explained the gift acceptance policy and the discrepancies between what existing 
policy states, what is in City Code, and what is actually being practiced.  He noted that the current policy 
is relatively good on listing the process of accepting gifts, but essentially says nothing about what to do 
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